William Enslen - Team 365

Name of person submitting nomination: Will Hopkins

The Duel Master Volunteer award is designed to recognize an extraordinary individual who volunteers his or her time to make FIRST a success.  Mr. Bill Enslen, a six-year member of MOE 365, is an outstanding candidate.  Mr. Enslen started with MOE as a parent, who dropped his daughter Katie off at meetings.  During his first competition, he was assigned scouting duties, while sitting in the stands.  A true “Master Volunteer” was born!  Since that early experience, Bill Enslen has made his mark on many MOE 365 initiatives.

As Treasurer of both FIRST State Robotics and MOE 365, Mr. Enslen has managed the finances and coordinated the logistics for many events, such as the organization of MOE travel arrangements.  Mr. Enslen’s travel packages are legendary in their detail and scope.  When the MOE team competed at the Petersen Center in Pittsburgh last season, Mr. Enslen even included walking maps for each team member to and from the stadium.

During the fall preseason, Mr. Enslen helps set up for the Duel on the Delaware off-season competition, is on the planning team for the official First State FLL Tournament, and teaches Project Management during MOE University.  As a manager and coordinator for MOE 365, Mr. Enslen utilizes every tool available in order to communicate effectively and efficiently with as many people as necessary.  When conveying information, Mr. Enslen organizes and distributes the information through spreadsheets, email, and personal conversations so as to maximize effectiveness

During the 2004 season, Bill Enslen was a member of the steering team for the MOE TV project.  The intent of this project was to bring FIRST and reality television together.  Together with a small group of students and adults, Mr. Enlsen developed a mission statement, shooting schedule, and acquired equipment to make this happen.  Together, the team captured over 300 hours of film during the season, managed an intense shooting schedule, and catalogued each video segment.  During post-production during the summer months, Mr. Enslen offered up his full basement for a makeshift recording studio for additional interviews with team members.  The team developed a promo for MOE TV and are in the process of putting together the one-hour pilot, which will be marketed nationally.  A number of the interviews conducted in the Enslen basement were used as content for the team’s successful MOEmentum: First Year Infobase, a repository of advice and suggestions to rookies on how to successfully navigate their first FIRST season.

Mr. Enslen also finds the time to volunteer at each official FIRST event, often by managing scorekeeping and / or providing play-by-play announcing.  As a volunteer announcer, Mr. Enslen provides exciting and effective play-by-play commentary.  During the matches, Mr. Enslen leads by example.  He is a gracious professional, and is an inspiration to everyone.  He works tirelessly and still manages to enjoy what he does.  When faced with an unexpected problem or other issue, Mr. Enslen is able to create an effective solution in a short amount of time.  He carries these qualities to all aspects of the team.  Despite a non-engineering career focus, Mr. Enslen still uses the same skills as many engineers, particularly analytical thinking, and encourages others to do the same.

From designing and wearing MOEstick-painted sweat suits with his son, Eric, to diligently recording match scores on the Galileo field at the FIRST Championships in Atlanta, Bill Enslen is a model of FIRST dedication and inspiration.  MOE 365 is proud to submit this nomination to recognize Bill’s tireless efforts to our team and to FIRST.


